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The good news 
by Art Harrington 

Everyone gets to 
participate!  

That's the good news from the 
Barbeque Ramrod, Frank Hart.  

Frank e-mailed club members this week copies of the 
work schedules and assignments.  Open your e-mail and 
check to see when and where you are expected to be to 
pull your shifts.  

It looks like we have a good variety of individuals and 
groups who will be performing on the outdoor stage, 
beginning Saturday morning at 10:00, and wrapping up 
with the "Fire @ Will Band" that comes on at 3:45.   

Dan Oehler and his crew will be loading the fire pits on 
Thursday evening, and will be lighting them around 5:45 
on Friday morning. The fire department has been 
advised of our schedule, and is expected to make their 
annual trek across the street to check us out.  

The Burro BBQ Meat Prep gets underway Friday morning 
downstairs in the kitchen at the Chamber building.  
Somebody said 9:00 a.m. at Thursday's meeting, but it 
appears that Boss Frank is cracking the whip and 
pushing for an earlier 8:00 start, according to his e-
mailed memo.  

If you've never been in on the cutting, seasoning and 
wrapping operation that precedes hauling the burlap-
wrapped beef over to the pre-fired pits, it's an 
impressive operation that is worth experiencing - at 
least once in your life.  You begin to understand why 
that barbequed meat is the best to be found anywhere 
when it is lifted out of those pits ad served to the eager 
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crowds on Saturday!  

It's burro time! 
by Art Harrington 

Touting the Burro tradition  

Thanks to Dave Moore for his informative and 
entertaining conclusion to his presentation 

of The Big Picture (on the little screen), giving us an 
enlightened overview of BC Rotary's great Burro BBQ 
tradition.  

We also appreciated at last week's meeting Bob 
Schoen's expanded Rotary Minute, recalling the great 
1970 Burro barbecue.  

  

  

Calling all golfers! 
by Art Harrington 

Annual BBBQ Golf Tourney is Friday  

Assemble at 4:00, and be prepared to tee-off 
at 4:30, according to John McCormick.  

The Burro Barbecue Golf Tournament  is being held, 
as usual, at the Chaparral Golf Course this Friday, April 
18.  While our clubs work together on some joint service 
projects, such as the recent Kinder College, the golf 
tournament has been the main fellowship event that 
brings Rotarians and Kiwanians in Bullhead City 
together each year just for fun and fellowship.   

The tab is $20 per player.  Ten bucks goes toward 
the golf expenses, with the other $10 going into the 
pot.  You won't want to miss the great hamburger 
barbecue that always follows the golf.  That's an 
additional $5.  

Everyone is welcome to participate!  Call John for details 
and answers to any quesions.  
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Great job, Paul! 
by Art Harrington 

2008 Burro Sheet is here!  

WOW!!  Did you see that special 64-page 
Burro Sheet insert in the Daily News on 

Tuesday this week?  Now that was impressive!  

This year's edition is filled with all kinds of corny humor, 
trivia, little-known facts, historical notes, abundant 
information about Rotary - and lots of ads!  There's even 
information on how you can adopt a burro, if you want.  

The schedule of featured entertainment at this year's 
barbeque can be found on page 4 of the Burro Sheet.  

Paul Stubler deserves an enormous pat on the back for 
producing this year's outstanding Burro Sheet, along 
with all who helped sell the ads that make it possible.  

More about district conference 
by Art Harrington 

District conference rapidly 
approaching    

To be held May 30 - June 1 at the Pointe 
Hilton Tapatio Cliffs Resort, this year's District 
Conference boasts great accommodations, outstanding 
speakers and features to interest everyone.  

The luxurious rooms at the Pointe Hilton will be 
just $99 - if you reserve your room at that special 
Rotary rate by May 5th.  

If you enjoy golf, plan to be there for the Conference 
Golf Tournament on Friday morning.  You will find 
the beautiful Pointe Tapitio course to be challenging.  
Green fees are $80.  Tee times range from 6:21 - 7:30 
a.m.  For more information, contact Gus Miller (602-
740-1872) or Andy Pulsipher (602-264-1500). 

Got questions?  Contact Sara Jane Feldman for answers 
at 623-561-6219 or e-mail her: sarajfeldman@cox.net.   
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To obtain that special room rate of $99:   Call 800-947-9784 by May 5th.    

2008 Rotary International Convention 
by Art Harrington 

The Rotary world assembles in LA  

Rotarians from all around the world will be 
coming together to participate in the RI 
Convention in Los Angeles, June 15-18.  

Will you be there?   This may be your closest and best 
opportunity ever to experience an incredible 
international convention of Rotary.  There is simply 
nothing else like it in all the world!  

The convention offers a great way to network with fellow 
Rotarians, representing the more that 160 countries of 
Rotary, and to find out about the interesting and 
amazing things other Rotary clubs are accomplishing 
around the world.  

Discussion workshop sessions will be offered Monday 
through Wednesday in Los Angeles.  You can learn more 
about how the Club Leadership Plan is being used and 
is working in other clubs, how to be the best possible 
club leader, and can come to learn so much more about 
our Rotary Foundation and its many different programs.  
You can also learn about the Family of Rotary, water 
management, literacy and health & hunger initiatives.  

It will all be a part of the LA Convention - along with 
spectacular general sessions and the incomparable 
House of Friendship.  That alone is worth the trip to LA 
to experience!  
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